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UNIVERSITY OF WISCONSIN-MADISON

May 16, 2019
To: UW-Madison Housing, Recreational Sports, UW Athletics

RE: NOISE ORDINANCE VARIANCE APPLICATION: SOUTHEAST RECREATIONAL FACILITY REPLACEMENT
PROJECT CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITIES, 715 W. DAYTON STREET, DFDM Project No. 14L2T

Campus Colleagues,

This memo serves as notification of our official application for a variance of the Noise Control Regulation
ordinance MGO 24.08 to allow construction outside the ordinance timeframe (M-S 7ZAM-7PM & Sunday 10AM-
7PM). The Southeast Recreational Facility (SERF) project, located at 715 W. Dayton Street, is requesting to run
two (2) 10-hour shifts for seven (7) days a week for three months. The request is due to the construction of the
concrete pool wall and not meeting the design requirements, hence having to be replaced. This variance is
requested to ensure the overall project meets the contract completion date per the approved schedule. You are
being notificed as a building within a 300’ radius of the SERF project site.

UW Project Manager: Ann Hayes 608-265-4673 ann.hayes@wisc.edu
Variance Noise Requst Times: Monday — Saturday 7PM to 7AM, Sundays 7PM to 10AM

Schedule: Monday-Sunday, June 12 — August 16, 2019

Purpose: To rebuild a portion of the concrete pool wall. The contractor requests this additional time to
deliver the project within the approved schedule.

Construction Methods: The majority of work will be internal to the building footprint and wil require
equipment typical of vertical concrete construction. Fork lifts, front loaders, excavators, skidsteers,
concrete pump, dump trucks, and concrete trucks will be equipment used. Trucks will access the site via
the public street network to W. Dayton Street from either N. Park Street or N. Lake Street.

Noise: Equipment backup alarms, redi-mix trucks, saw cutting, pneumatic tools, jack hammering, dump
truck loading, and associated access to the site.

Please contact me at 608-263-3023 if you have any questions or need further information. An exhibit of the
project site with 300" buffer has been included for your reference.

Gary A. Brown JFASLA
Director, Camgus Planning & Landscape Architecture
Facilities Planning & Management, University of Wisconsin-Madison
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